
BRAMSHALL & LOXLEY PARISH HALL ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

The Annual General Meeting for the Bramshall & Loxley Parish Hall was held on Monday, 5th July 2021 

commencing at 7.15pm. 
 

Present:, Mr B. Lomas, Mrs SA Lander, Mrs C. Phipps, Mr T. Postlethwaite, Mrs C. Postlethwaite,  Mrs 

A. Harris, Mrs J. Pattinson-Evans 
 

Apologies Mr G. Gamble., Rev J. Lander, P. Gilpin, Mrs V Thomas 
 

Minutes:  The Minutes of the 2019 AGM held on 23rd May were circulated and had previously been 

accepted as a true and correct record. 
 

Chairman’s Report: Since the last AGM has been an eventful time. The hall has been used small scale 

to comply with Coronavirus restrictions, especially Social Distancing. Due to this Income has been 

restricted, but the costs continue. However, as a result of Government Grants via the council, the hall has 

remained solvent thanks to Barrie & others who have applied for these. The Clothes recycling bin arrived 

to support AE Donate. Thanks to everyone who has helped over the past couple of years, perhaps some 

semblance of normality will begin to appear in the coming year.  
 

Treasurers Report:  Barrie issued the Parish Hall accounts which showed a surplus for 2020 of £1,010 

and for 2021 of £3897 for the year.   

Current account balance: £10,184 (2020 £6,287)  
 

Secretary’s Report: It has certainly been an unusual year. There has been very little formal activity 

surrounding the hall, with it being either closed or under limited use for much of the time. Therefore, we 

have had only 1 meeting since the first lockdown in March 2020.  There have still been maintenance 

issues to sort out and there has been the addition if the canopy over the front door. As always SallyAnne 

has borne the brunt of and issues, being first point of call at the hall, but thank you to all who have 

supported efforts to keep the hall in in shape over the past year. Now, hopefully the worst is behind us & 

we can look forward to getting back to some sort of normality. 
 

Booking Secretary’s Report:  SallyAnne reported (as Geoff was not present) that regular bookings are 

starting to return, along with some new regulars. A few private bookings are also starting to be requested. 
 

Trustees Report:   As reported in the Treasurers Report. 
 

Maintenance Report:  As reported in the Secretary’s & Chair’s report 
 

Election of Officers:  Tom Postlethwaite Chairperson  

    Cathy Phipps  Secretary  

    Barry Lomas  Treasurer  

    Geoff Gamble  Booking Secretary  
 

All Officers re-elected en bloc (Prop AH/ Seconded SAL) 
 

Committee:   John Lander, Jean Pattinson-Evans, SallyAnne Lander, Anne Harris. 

Penny Gilpin, and Carol Postlethwaite 
 

Any Other Business:  Hire Rates to remain unchanged. All other matters discussed in ordinary meeting. 
 

The Annual General Meeting closed at 7.30 pm. 
 

 

 

 

Signed:        Date: 


